Hello,

I am emailing in order to provide written testimony to the Joint Subcommittee on Transportation Revenue regarding the proposed Rose Quarter Freeway Expansion project. As someone who lives nearby I am firmly against any expansion of this freeway as it will create more negative environmental impacts, unnecessary high costs, and will only serve to encourage greater use of private vehicles/cars.

I highly recommend that you instead spend this money on maintaining existing ODOT roads, investing in street safety, and dramatically improving public transit. We don't need more lanes on freeways, we need safe and efficient alternatives to driving cars.

Thanks for your time, Jessi Presley-Grusin